
 

 

Anglian Boxer Club. dogs 
 
Having ‘lost’ a breed club show because of covid I was delighted to be able to judge the males at 
the East Anglian’s show. Boxers are such characters and their owners always seem to be having a 
good time. Barbara Morison judged the bitches, and we quickly agreed all of the ‘in show’ awards, 
with RBIS and BP going to 2 really lovely young bitches. I think the breed is in good shape, with a 
lot of good dogs being shown. Most were of correct shape and proportions and generally 
movement was quite good.  
  
 
Veteran D (5,1 
 
Really nice dogs here to start 
 
1/ Ch Winuwuk Scouting for Girls at Lorrosa 
 
Liked his proportions and was the best mover in this class. Well balanced head which could be 
slightly cleaner now. Strong neck with a let laid shoulder. Better feet than 2. Chest to elbow. Slight 
slope in his topline. Well bent stifle with low hocks. Accurate enough out and back and has a long 
stride. BVIS 
 
2. Diceulon the Desperado with Winuwuk 
 
Liked his head the best in class. He has a strong and crested neck, more moderate in front 
angulation and feet could be better than 1, and turns feet in rather on the move. Deep chest. 
Lightly more compact than winner. Moderate rear that matches his front. Lovely character. 
 
3. Vandenrob Timeless Style at Kelsant 
 
 
Minor Puppy D (3,1) 
 
2 very raw pups at an awkward stage. 
 

1. Havlin Nordic Mystery 
 
He has nice proportions. Masculine in head. Clean cheeks, strong neck. Chest to elbow. Slightly 
high at the rear at the moment. Enough turn of stifle with low hocks. Side winds on the move. 
 

2. Scrivbox Danny Boy 
 

V much a baby with some more growing to do. Moderate in neck. Liked his proportions. Well-made 
rear, but needs to strengthen. Loses his topline on the move. 
 
 
 
Puppy D (19, 1) 
 

1. Galicar Inawrap with Limuboxa 
 
Really liked his outline and substance. Could be slightly longer in muzzle. Lovely eye and 
expression. Strong neck and a firm topline. Feet can tighten. V good rear. Can tighten coming 
towards but hold his outline and has a long free stride. See he is a son of the CC winner. BPD 
 

2. Newlaithe Super Natural 
 
 



 

 

 
 
Another well proportioned d who holds himself well in profile action. Masculine head. Good eye 
and expression. Strong neck. Not the shoulder of 1. Firm, slightly sloping topline, good rear. Can 
just firm in out and back movement but profile is excellent. 
 

3. Lorrosa Relight My Fire 
 
Junior D (6,,2) 
 
Very much a mixed class for types here, so not easy to sort out. 
 

1. Bouncyparade Last Song 
 
 
Strong male who looks far better moving than stood, where his topline slopes far too much, in 
European style of standing. He is v well muscled and super to go over with a well laid shoulder. 
Lengthy upper arm. Well sprung ribs that go well back. Good turn of stifle with low hocks. Could 
have a longer muzzle. Super eye and expression. Got more settled as class progressed, certainly 
a strong and powerful d. 
 

2. Manorbreds Rile On Time at Kelsant 
 
This is a nicely balanced d. Could be better in muzzle. Strong neck. Deep and well filled chest. Just 
a bit long in loin. Steady and balanced mover. 
 

3. Glenauld Arthur Shelby 
 
Yearling D (2) 
 

1. Glenauld Stormzy 
 
He has an impressive outline and plenty of substance without being overdone. Fair length of 
muzzle, good chin. Likes his expression. Strong neck. Shoulders could be slightly better laid. Chest 
to elbow and well filled. Well sprung ribs. Firm topline. Good rear. V good in profile, where his long 
stride holding his outline took him to the RCC. 
 

2. Jamonik Ilex Glabra 
 
In very playful mood, lovely temperament, still needs to develop in body. Pleasing head. Good 
neck. Can improve in pasterns and feet. Needs weight and body. Moderate rear. 
 
Novice D (5) 
 

1. Geenawell Red Knight by Farvalley 
 
Lots to like about this d. Square in outline and holds himself well on the move. Quite a good head. 
Strong neck.  Best front in class. Well filled chest. Slight slope to his topline, v good rear. Could be 
better out and back. In v hard muscle. 
 

2. Cherryforge Gailieo 
 
 
Earnt this place on his v good outline. Would like a longer muzzle. V good neckh. Shoulder could 
be better, lengthy upper arm. Well bodied with a short loin. Just a little too much hind angulation, 
reflected in the move. 
 



 

 

3. Barbarossa Paddy Power 
 
Graduate D (12,3) 
 

1. Tyslee Hearwave 
 
Shapely d who holds himself well on the move, although he could put a bit more effort into it. Liked 
his head for balance, with dark, expressive eyes. Long neck. Shoulders are a bit forward. Well 
filled, deep chest. Strong, slightly sloping topline. Well made rear with low hocks. 
 

2. Olleyville James Dean at Qhirlobox 
 
 
Goes with plenty of zip. Would prefer a cleaner head. Super neck.  Decent front. Deep chest. Short 
back with a slight slope. Well bent stifle and low hocks. Not quite the balance of angulation of 1 so 
not quite as good out and back, but a good dog. 
 

3. Attomic Mirror Man 
 
Post Graduate D  (6) 
 

1. Newlaithe Diddle On 
 
Quite a well balanced dog who was fairly good out and back. Masc head, but could have a better 
muzzle. Super neck. Liked his depth and fill of chest. Well ribbed. Well made rear.  
 

2. Manic Keep it Real for Enesha 
 
Liked his proportions. Masc head with good eye and expression. Long neck. Decent front. Topline 
slopes just a little too much. Good rear. Fairly accurate mover with a long stride. 
 

3. Berwynfa Fifty Shadz Freed 
 
Limit D (9,1) 
 
This was a v competitive class. 
 

1. Olleyville Stanley Man at Whirlobox 
 
He is a v good shape and so v well made. Masc in head. Good eyes and expression. Super neck. 
Just slightly better in front than 2. Deep chest. Super topline. V good rear. Fairly accurate out and 
back and holds a super outline going with a long stride. Just faded slightly in the challenge and let 
the yearling nudge him out of a green card, certainly champion quality. 
 

2. Berwynfa Billionaire 
 
He is also a super shape and slightly better in head than 1 Long and strong neck. Well laid 
shoulder, could have a bit more fill in front. Super rib and topline. V good rear. Also fairly accurate 
with a long and easy stride. 
 

3. Winuwuk In The Name of Lust 
 
 
Open D (3) 
 
Only 3 here but all real champion quality mature males. 
 



 

 

1. Ch Galicar Livestigating with Limubox 
 
He has a super outline, square and plenty of substance. Masc head, slightly short in muzzle. Super 
neck. Best shoulder in class and has a well filled chest. Well ribbed. Firm in topline. Well angulated 
rear without being overdone. Super feet. Accurate on move and has a long and easy stride, 
covering the ground with easy. Top class dog, CC and BIS 
 

2. Ch Lanfrese Argento 
 
 
He has a super outline, really square. Excellent, masc head with a lovely eye and expression. 
Super neck. Deep chest. Firm in topline. He too has a super rear which is so well muscled up. 
Today not quite matching 1 in profile action, but full of quality. 
 

3. Maranseen Lonesman at Berwynfa 
 
 
 
Jeff Horswell 
 
 
 
 
 
 


